Minutes
Meeting 25th February 2016
Present:  Greg Wark, Peter Warwick, Dorothy Warwick, Robert French, Hendrika Sharwood, Ian Warwick, Andy Chung, Lucy Calderon, Mathew Lu, Jennifer Griffiths, Danny Sorojevic, Vera Douehi, Bilal Elbizri, Peter Sultana, William Wark, Lina Hadid, Rosemary Farah, Darren Warren, Tim Booker, Philip Rafter
Apologies:
Salma Germanos, Mika Oo, Stephen Durbidge, Ola Hamed, Sarah Dubois, Elise Burrows, Darren McGuire.

Absent: Henry Tangi, Yasmin Atasoy, Kamal Mathiruparajah, Daniel Richardson, Anita Liu, Christian Diaz
1. Welcome & Introductions

2. Teams entered
a. NSWCFA
2 x U6

U7

2 x U8

U9

U10

U11

U12

U16 Girls

RC

AAM

b. GDSFA

U14

U15

U16

AAL

2 x u13 teams – will be entered but decision to be made which Association.  Likely to be GDSFA

U18 team likely to be GDSFA but consideration about AAM in NSWCFA being given.  This was discussed at length during the committee meeting that preceded the General meeting with the majority favouring that the team be entered in the U18s competition.
3. Club policy re: game time – all players are entitled to a fair go.  All players are entitled to a full game at some time, all players are entitled to a rest some times.  No player should spend more than ½ a game off and it is expected that all players have much less time off than this.
4. Important dates – trials, comp start
Trial matches will take place on Saturdays 12th and 19th March at Merrylands High School

Competitions start on Saturday 2nd April (Sunday 3rd April for the AAL)
5. new regos needed – under 8s, under 14s, under 15s, under 16s, U16 girls
6. Roles and responsibilities

· managers 

· point of communication between club secretary and parents

· pass on club communications to parents

· complete match team sheet on game day

· assist in collecting any outstanding fees, ID photos and birth certificates

· provide scores and report to secretary after each match

· complete a short report for the annual report at the end of the season

· ensure ID cards are at each match

· Coaches (coaching course available)
· Coaching courses advertised to coaches

· Any coach wishing to participate in pre season coaching course will be subsidised by club

*
Coaches have a responsibility to teach the children how to play football

*
Responsible for organising a weekly training session

· Please start and finish on time

*
Responsible for pre game warm ups

*
Responsible for organising the players during the match


7. Working with children – must be completed
http://www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au/Working-with-children/Working-With-Children-Check/apply/apply
Please forward your number (after reporting to RMA) to gmusoccer@optusnet.com.au
8. Non registered children at training

Only registered children (ie children on your team list) may participate in soccer training.  This is an insurance issue and is non negotiable.

9. Training times

All coaches present selected training times.  

10. Issuing team lists

All managers and coaches present were issued with team lists.  These will remain as draft lists for the time being whilst we determine team entries and if all players are actually committed.

11. Issuing of equipment

All coaches present were issued with their equipment for the season.  

10 balls

8 cones

Training bibs

Jerseys

Old jerseys are being replaced, but all teams at this time have enough jerseys to start the season.

Managers were asked to inform the secretary of any issues with equipment.

12. Newsletters

Newsletters will be prepared weekly with the first to go out next week.

Andy raised the issue of quick access – Greg said he would endeavour to reduce the clicks by uploading the newsletters as a webpage rather than link.

13.  Website
It was agreed that the website required an overhaul.
Greg reported to the meeting that Darren M has done some work on it in the offseason and that it’s anticipated that a migration will occur when things are less busy.  Whether that’s during the season or immediately after will depend on time, convenience and getting it right.

Greg did comment that there was some energy in the room but that there had been little at the AGM when webmaster was brought up.  People are encouraged to become involved when they have an interest in an area.

Greg Wark

Secretary

